
 

Mount Vernon Council of Citizens’ Associations Website:  www.mvcca.org

FROM THE CO-CHAIRS


1. REMEMBER there will no GC meeting in August. (Transportation and PZ will however meet on Aug 28th) 

2. National Park Service has completed their design and obtained the Federal Highway Admin OK to make changes to the 

parkway at the Bellehaven intersection. The work will begin at some point in the future in conjunction with the replacement of 
the wooden bridge over the marsh near the Marina.  Work should start once the migratory bird currently nesting under the 
bridge has flown the coop.


3. The MVCCA Board approved a letter being sent to the EQAC regarding living shorelines and House Bill 739. This letter simply 
reiterated MVCCA's previous resolutions regarding living shoreline legislation and the need to grandfather existing shoreline 
structures.


4. Community meeting regarding architectural design of the PennDaw fire station, homeless shelter and affordable housing at 
the old Hybla Valley nursery: 
27 July, 7:00-9:00pm 
Bucknell Elementary School cafeteria


5. The County has started an adopt a road and an Illegal Sign Removal program. This link has a list of roads and program info: 
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/topics/illegal-sign-removal-program
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MVCCA BOARD


Co-Chairs	 Katherine Ward 	  co.chair1@mvcca.org
...........
	 Lynn Pascoe 	  co.chair2@mvcca.org
................
	 open 	  co.chair3@mvcca.org
............................
Secretary	 Tamera Srader 	  secretary@mvcca.org
............
Treasurer	 Bill Kane 	  treasurer@mvcca.org
......................
Membership	 open 	  membership@mvcca.org
.......................
Editor	 Karen Keefer 	  editor@mvcca.org
.....................
BUDG	 open 	   chair.bf@mvcca.org
..............................
EDUC	 Cathy Hosek 	  chair.edu@mvcca.org
................
E&R	 Larry Zaragoza 	  chair.er@mvcca.org
...............
PL/Z	 Bindu Mathur 	  chair.pz@mvcca.org
.................
PS	 open 	  chair.ps@mvcca.org
..............................
TRAN	 Jason Zaragoza 	  chair.tran@mvcca.org
..........
SFDC	 Ellen Young 	  rep.sfdc@mvcca.org
...................
FCFCA	 Larry Green, Jr. 	  rep.fairfaxfederation@mvcca.org
...
Stormwater	 Leo Milanowski 	specialcommittee@mvcca.org

MVCCA General Council  
Meeting Minutes


Wednesday, June 28, 2022, 7:00 p.m. Virtual via Zoom

 

Virtual Meeting/Zoom Convened 7:03 pm  
Presiding Co-Chair Katherine Ward 

 

Attending:

 Co-Chair - Lynn Pascoe, Secretary - Tamara Srader, Treasurer - 
William Kane, Environment and Recreation - Larry Zaragoza, 
Planning and Zoning - Bindu Mathur, Fairfax County Federation of 
Citizens Associations - Larry Green, Jr., Southeast Fairfax 
Development Corporation - Ellen Young, Storm Water 
Management Special Committee - Leo Milanowski

 

Elected and Appointed Officials and Staff: 

Supervisor Dan Storck, Mount Vernon District; Nick Rinehart, 
Land Use Aide to Supervisor Storck; Paige Humphreys, Intern 
Fairfax County, Supervisor Storck's Office

 

COMMUNITY MEMBERS Associations Present: 

Belle View Condominium

Collingwood-on-the Potomac


Together we make a difference
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  Council Minutes    Council Minutes  ------- -------------------- -------
Budget and Finance - Looking for a Chairperson.

 

Education: - Chair was not in attendance and they did not 
meet this last month - proposal is in place to start meeting in 
person.

 

Environment and Recreation: As published in The Record 

 

Public Safety: Looking for a Chairperson

 

Transportation: Did not meet in June. The National Park 
Service approved the plans for the intersection of the Parkway 
and Bell Haven Road. Bridge repair has been postponed due 
to migratory birds nesting under the bridge. Discussion also 
focused during the meeting about the National Park Service not 
reporting accidents on the Parkway. There was also a question 
about potential speed cameras and if they could be used to 
assist with speeding.

 

Treasurer:

Treasure’s Report for June 2023 was unanimously approved. 
There was a higher than normal Information Technology charge 
to close out the contract that ended last January. We are 
ending the year $600 in the black as IT cost was $1,000 less 
than budgeted. Reminder that membership dues are due.

 

Resolutions: 

 

MOUNT VERNON COUNCIL OF CITIZENS’ ASSOCIATIONS 
(MVCCA) 6417 14th STREET CONSTRUCTION 
RESOLUTION (ER and PZ) MVCCA-ER/PZ-2023-J02 - 
unanimously approved

 

Ratify the letter from the Planning and Zoning Committee to 
Suzanne Laporte, President and CEO of American Horticultural 
Society supporting construction of greenhouse - unanimously 
approved

 

Member Ratification - Co-chairs to appoint committee chairs as 
follows:

EDU: Cathy Hosek, ER: Larry Zaragoza, PZ: Bindu Mathur, 
Tran: Jason Zaragosa, Parliamentarian: Ellen Young, Rep to 
Federation: Larry Green, Rep to SFDC: Ellen Young, Special 
Committee Stormwater- Leo Milanowski

Unanimously approved

 

Supervisor Report

The Board of Supervisors approved a Memorandum of 
Understanding (MOU) with SFDC; there will be a public hearing 
on 25 July at 4:30pm for roads to be included in the Residential 
Traffic Administration Program (RTAP). There will also be 
public hearing on the same date about truck parking in 
Springfield. Four speed bumps were approved on Gateshead 
road; Also the Board of Supervisors is in the process of finding 

Holland Court POA

Hollin Hall Village Citizens Association

Huntington Community Association

Hybla Valley Farms

Montebello Condominium Unit Owners Association

Mount Vee Manor

Mt. Vernon Civic Association

Mount Vee Manor HOA

Waynewood Citizens Association

Wessynton Homes Association

Wellington Civic Association

 

Community Members - Queenie Cox, Erika Christ 

 

Previous Minutes: 

The May 2023 General Council Meeting minutes were 
unanimously approved. 

 

Co-Chairs Report: Board of Supervisors and Commissioners 
looking to enact a local law to remove signs that are all over 
the community. Virginia Department of Transportation has to 
approve.

 

Committee Reports 

 

Environment and Recreation - As published in The Record

 

Planning and Zoning - As published in The Record

 

SFDC - The Safeway site on Richmond Highway has been sold 
and something will be going into this space. Unsure of what will 
be going in to the site and no meeting participants know as of 
the date of the meeting who purchased or what development 
will be opened at the site. Exec. Director is working on things to 
help Small Businesses and also looking for a few authors to 
participate in book readings.

 

Fairfax County Federation of Citizen Associations - officers 
were elected on 25 May and also formed a bylaws committee. 
Larry Green was elected the 2nd Vice President who is a 
resident of Mount Vernon District as well as Morgan Jameson. 
There will be a picnic held 22 June at the Mason District Park 
that starts at 6:30pm.

 

Stormwater - did not meet as they are waiting for the Fairfax 
Stormwater Policy to be rewritten. There will possibly be some 
new ordinances aimed at Homeowner Associations for a pilot 
of private to public ownership of ponds in the county with the 
goal of the county taking over the responsibility of the 
maintenance. Stormwater work has been delayed until 
November 2023. Nick indicated that there needs to be hearings 
to potentially establish funds and looking for a September 2023 
date for the meeting.
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$250K Stormwater Management Facility Assistance Grant 
Program in advance of a September 12, 2023, hearing on the 
matter.  The Committee voiced several concerns, the foremost 
was the belief that the County should finalize its revisions of the 
overarching Stormwater Policy, currently anticipated in Nov 
2023, prior to the creation, roll-out, and vote on the Stormwater 
Grant Program.  Additional concerns raised included the lack of 
program details on grant nomination and prioritization 
processes; sufficiency of grant sizes (believed to be less than 
$10K per grant); potential burden of cost sharing requirements; 
and need to clarify and deconflict roles between County and 
NOVA Planning District Commission.   Committee revised the 
draft resolution to reflect discussion.  Ellen Young voted in favor 
of the revised resolution; Anita Kerr seconded the motion.  Vote 
was taken; all members were in favor.


Chair Zaragoza introduced a new draft Living Shorelines 
Resolution.  Overarching intent of resolution is to document 
significant negative impacts of the 2020 Living Shoreline State 
Legislation implementation on constituents to inform State 
Legislators, and serve as an impetus for them to seek 
revisions.  Given that the resolution included a reference to 
impacts to the owners of a waterfront property in South County, 
Chair Zaragoza suggested that we wait until the South County 
Federation has passed their resolution before adopting a 
resolution along the lines presented. 


Kevin Knappmiller (Spring Bank) briefed the current status of 
Quander Fairchild Trail efforts and introduced a draft 
resolution.  The new county trail staffer is scheduled to meet at 
the park for a walk-through on July 15th, therefore, he asked 
the Committee to hold off on voting on the resolution.  It was 
agreed that he would share the preliminary list of expectations 
for trail improvements with county staff.  


Chair Zaragoza updated the Committee on Data Centers.  The 
Board of Supervisors recently directed staff to study Data 
Centers and review some items identified during EQAC a 
recent engagement, such as proximity to residential areas, 
options for noise reduction methods, and water use impacts.  


Finally, Chair Zaragoza noted that there will be an upcoming 
hearing before the Board of Supervisors and the Planning 
Commission and the county is still open to comments. 


A motion to adjourn was made, seconded, and passed at 8:24 
pm. There will not be a E&R Committee meeting in August.  
The next E&R Committee will be on 06 SEP 2023 via Zoom.


contractors to remove signs posted illegally. Paige Humphries 
will be interning with the Supervisor's office this summer and 
focusing time on a social media campaign. Parking 
Reimagined project will hold hearings through the Planning 
Commission (July 26 at 7:30 p.m.), and the Board of 
Supervisors (September 26 at 4 p.m.). Infill Task Force finished 
in Feb/March 2023 and he will be bringing recommendations to 
the July meeting for land use to review with focus on tree 
preservation and stormwater management.. 7-11 on Lukens 
Lane on target to open soon.

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:14 PM 

 

Respectfully submitted - Tamara Srader


 


  Committee Reports  ----- -----

Budget & Finance


We are looking for a chair for this committee. If you are 
interested, please contact a co-chair.


Education


The Education Committee did not meet in July. The next 
meeting will take place on Wednesday, October 4 at 7pm.


Environment & Recreation


5 JULY 2023 – E&R Committee Meeting Notes


The meeting was called to order at 7:03pm by the Chair Larry 
Zaragoza. MVCCA Cochair Katherine Ward, and E&R 
Recorder Christina Curley were in attendance.


Associations represented: Spring Bank Community 
Association, Hollin Hall Village Citizens Association, Huntington 
Community Association, Belle Haven Terrace Civic 
Association,  Collingwood-on-the-Potomac, Belle View 
Condominium Unit Owners Association, Stratford Landing 
Citizens Association, Mount Vernon Civic Association, 
Wellington Civic Association, and Potomac Valley-River Bend 
Civic Association.  


Chair Larry Zaragoza led discussion on a draft Stormwater 
Management Assistance Fund resolution.  Recently the Board 
of Supervisor’s Office authorized the advertisement of a local 

  Council Minutes    Committee Reports  ------- ----------------- -----
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Public Safety


We are looking for a chair for this committee. If you or 
someone in your community are interested, please send an 
email to co.chair1@mvcca.org and co.chair2@mvcca.org and 
let us know of your interest.


Transportation


The Mount Vernon Council of Citizens’ Association (MVCCA) 
Transportation Committee met on July 10, 2023 in a virtual 
gathering hosted on Zoom. Participating in the meeting were 
Jason Zaragoza, MVCCA Transportation Committee Chair & 
Attendance-Taker for tonight's meeting; John Bioty, MVCCA 
Transportation Committee Note-Taker for tonight's meeting; 
Queenie Cox, organizer for the Virginia historical highway 
marker for West Ford; Katherine Ward and Lynn Pascoe, 
MVCCA Co-Chairs, and Bill Kane, MVCCA Treasurer.

Transportation Committee representatives from the following 
MVCCA Associations were in attendance:  Belle View 
Condominium Unit Owners Association; Holland Court Property 
Owners’ Association; Hollin Hall Village Citizens’ Association; 
Huntington Community Association (Chair); Montebello 
Condominium Unit Owners’ Association; Mount Vernon Civic 
Association; Mount Vee Manor HOA; Potomac Valley-River 
Bend Civic Association; Riverside Gardens Citizens’ 
Association; Riverwood Homeowners’ Association; Stratford 
Landing Citizens’ Association; Sulgrave Manor Civic 
Association; Waynewood Citizens’ Association; Wellington 
Civic Association; and Wellington Heights Civic Association

Total attendance for the joint meeting, including several other 
interested individuals, was 20.

Chairman Zaragoza noted that announcements had been sent 
out with the “read-ahead”.  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS & AGENDA (listed for record purposes 
only):

• Updates on George Washington Memorial Parkway 

(GWMP)

◦ Improvements to Belle Haven intersection were 

approved but the timeline remains unknown. Work is 
tied to the repair of Mount Vernon Trail Bridge No. 23, 
which is on hold due to a bird’s nest in the vicinity.


◦ National Park Service (NPS) and Fairfax County 
Department of Transportation (FCDOT) are working to 
install two bike-share stations along the Mount Vernon 
Trail (MVT) to help alleviate the issue of discarded 
bikes littering the trail. They are also working to install 
speed signs on the MVT.


• Huntington Ave. road diet study has been postponed due to 
VDOT’s current moratorium on all road diets.


Planning & Zoning


Planning and Zoning Committee

Meeting Minutes


July 10, 2023

 


Speakers:

Sara Mariska, Attorney/Agent of Odin Feldman Pittleman

Charlie and Matt Jones, Owners/Applicants

Nathan Ribyat and Paul Wilder of RC Fields, Civil Engineers

 

Attendees:

Wellington Civic Association

Montebello Condominiums

CA of Hollin Hall

Belle View Condominiums

Mt. Vernon CA

Concerned Citizen

 

Ms. Mariska discussed development of the property at 8727, 
8729, 8733 Lukens Lane.  Her client is requesting rezoning 
from R-2 to R-3 to permit development of 12 single family 
dwellings.  This property is just over four acres and is three 
parcels.  The homes will be served by a central street.  Each 
home will be about 2500 square feet.

 

Ms.  Mariska mentioned that the plans were accepted a few 
weeks ago but have not received feedback from the county 
yet.  She also mentioned that the plans were early in the 
process, and they expect to come back to MVCCA again.  The 
project expects to go to the Planning Commission on 
December 13th but no Board of Supervisor date has been set.

 

Committee members discussed in detail the tree canopy and 
noted their issues regarding clear cutting the area.  Speakers 
noted our issues.  They also mentioned that a developer has 
not yet been set.  

 

We also discussed the status of several projects including the 
following:

Penn Daw Firestation/Emergency Shelter (next meeting July 
13th)

Huntington Ave. (Planning Commission meeting has been 
deferred to November 15th)

Infill Task Force (Committee suggested reinforcing our position 
by writing a letter to the Board of Supervisors)

 

There is no scheduled meeting for August.  The next P&Z 
meeting will be on August 28th.  This will be the September 
meeting since our regularly scheduled meeting day falls on a 
holiday. 


  Committee Reports    Committee Reports  ----- --------------- -----

mailto:co.chair1@mvcca.org
mailto:co.chair2@mvcca.org
http://www.mvcca.org


 

www.mvcca.org	 The Record	 July 2023 5

conventional bikes, much like the bike rentals in Old Town 
Alexandria.


Discussion:  The topic was debated by several Committee 
members – many who indicated that they observed bikes 
littering the MVT in several locations.  Initially it appeared that 
Committee members supported the ideas of bike stations to 
help police the MVT but some members had a different 
viewpoint.  Noting that the MVT had a cultural and beautifying 
aspect to it, Many Committee members felt that the positioning 
of Bike Share Stations would actually increase, vice decrease, 
the possibility of bikes littering the MVT.  After much back and 
forth discussion, to include pedestrian usage of the MVT, 
Chairman Zaragoza asked for a motion to vote on a resolution 
to either support or oppose NPS’ & FCDOT’s initiative to erect 
two (2) Bike Share Stations along the MVT.  

Ultimately, a  resolution was brought to the floor OPPOSING 
the erection of Bike Share Stations along the MVT for fear that 
it would add, vice solve, bike littering on the MVT.  The Vote 
was 9 in favor (of opposing Bike Share Stations) and one (1) 
against.  The resolution OPPOSING Bike Share Stations along 
the MVT Passed overwhelmingly.   


Huntington Avenue Road Diet Study and VDOT’s 
Moratorium:

Chairman Zaragoza reported that VDOT has issued a current 
moratorium regarding Road Diets, therefore the Huntington 
Avenue Road Diet Study is being held up.  

 

Historically, Chairman Zaragoza mentioned that Fairfax County 
considered a “Road Diet” Study for Huntington Ave to improve 
pedestrian and cyclist safety. The study would cost $50,000.  
For information, Huntington Ave has two lanes in each direction 
(East & West). VDOT’s initial though was to reduce the 2 lanes 
(in each direction) to one lane (in each direction) and use the 
vacated area to build bicycle paths or trails. Although both 
VDOT and Fairfax County considered early community input to 
this concept, the Transportation Committee has not weighed in 
on the issue.  The project remains “on hold” due to VDOT’s 
moratorium.   


Proposed Resolution to Remove Lawn Ornament from 
VDOT Right-of-way on Fordson Rd 

Chairman Zaragoza introduced Queenie Cox – organizer for 
the Virginia historical highway marker for West Ford – who led 
a discussion introducing a  Proposed Resolution to remove the 
Lawn Ornament (Large Model Truck) from VDOT’s Right of 
Way. This Lawn Ornament/Large Model Truck is currently 
blocking a historical marker in the Gum Springs area.  


Discussion:  Considerable debate evolved on this issue by the 
Committee.  After pinpointing the location of this item on 
Fordson Road many Committee members discussed what to 
call it.  Some members favored calling it a large model truck.  

• Proposed Resolution to Remove Lawn Ornament from 
VDOT Right-of-Way on Fordson Road will be considered 
this evening.


• Bus Route 11Y has been reinstated and is currently running 
again – please inform your respective communities.


• Member / new business time will be allotted at the end of 
this meeting.


MVCCA’s Transportation Committee Chairman Jason 
Zaragoza began the meeting at 7 PM and welcomed all 
attendees.  He announced that there would be no formal 
presentation this evening since he has had difficulty getting 
NPS to respond to invitations regarding Parkway 
Improvements – specifically Belle View and Belle Haven 
Intersections. 


PRESENTATIONS:  No formal presentations at the July 10th 
meeting.


AGENDA ITEMS:


Belle View Boulevard and Belle Haven Road Improvements 
on the Parkway:

Chairman Zaragoza led off this discussion by indicating 
Parkway improvements for Belle Haven Road and Belle View 
Boulevard have been approved but the time line for 
incorporation is TBD. Work is tied to the repair of Mount Vernon 
Trail Bridge No. 23, which is on hold due to a bird’s nest in the 
general vicinity. Chairman Zaragoza mentioned improvements 
could take as long as November as a result of the bird nest.  
He mentioned that Belle Haven Road would have an 
acceleration lane with accompanying bollards but that he did 
not know the length of the acceleration lane.  It is hoped that 
NPS will respond to future Transportation requests for 
information so that MVCCA could be kept up to speed on 
Parkway improvements.


Discussion:  Several members reported that Belle Haven 
Road and Belle View Boulevard Intersections continue to be a 
“cause for concern” on the George Washington Memorial 
Parkway (GWMP) and until those are fixed, they are 
problematic with a risk posed to both vehicular and pedestrian 
traffic. There was a consensus from the Committee on that 
statement.   

 

Bike Share Stations along the Mount Vernon Trail 

Chairman Zaragoza reported that NPS and FCDOT are 
working to install two bike-share stations along the MVT to help 
alleviate the issue of discarded bikes littering the trail. They are 
also working to install speed signs on the MVT.  He mentioned 
that it would be appropriate for the Transportation Committee to 
comment on this proposal – either for or against.  Chairman 
Zaragoza mentioned that these bike stations would be for 

  Committee Reports    Committee Reports  ----- --------------- -----
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result.  Another MVCCA member mentioned that Congressman 
Beyer was petitioning to place speed cameras on the Parkway 
and in addition, changing the convention that fines for Parkway 
violations would go back to the Parkway vice being deposited 
in the general fund.  This, most Committee members, agreed 
would be a big help to Mount Vernon Communities.


Meeting Adjourned: 


Upon completion of new business, a motion to adjourn was 
presented and quickly seconded.  Chairman Zaragoza thanked 
the Committee for sharing their thoughts, interest and concerns 
to MVCCA related topics.  The MVCCA Transportation meeting 
concluded at 8:08 PM. 


Future (2023) Scheduled Transportation Committee 
Meetings: 


• Aug 28th (this will be our Sep Mtg), 

• Sep (see above note), 

• Oct 2nd, 

• Nov 6th and,

• Dec 4th.


 

Note: Until further notice, all meetings will be held remotely. 


Special Committee on 
Stormwater Management


Next Meeting  The next committee meeting date is TBD.


Fairfax Federation


Fairfax County Federation of Citizen Associations - officers 
were elected on 25 May and also formed a committee to 
update bylaws. Larry Green, Jr. was elected the 2nd Vice 
President who is a resident of Mount Vernon District as well as 
Morgan Jameson. There will be a picnic at 6 pm on 24 August 
at the Mason District Park Picnic Area "B".


SFDC


There will be a verbal report at the General Council meeting.

Others indicated that the large toy truck or lawn ornament had 
advertising lettering for a paving company.  All agreed that the 
object was blocking West Ford’s Historical Marker.  Ms. Cox 
mentioned that the community worked hard to get the historical 
marker.  In addition, Ms. Cox reported that efforts to contact the 
owner to remove the truck or lawn ornament were fruitless and 
being ignored.  In addition, the space adjacent to this truck/
lawn ornament is now being used to park commercial trucks 
associated with paving and construction.  Ms. Cox indicated 
that this is in violation of County ordinance since the land is 
zoned residential but is being used as commercial.

Most Committee members supported removal of the object 
which blocks the West Ford Historical Marker.  Some 
members, however desired to modify the wording in the 
resolution.  Chairman Zaragoza accepted  recommendations 
on the wording and these were accepted by the Committee.    

The resolution supporting removal the object (Lawn Ornament/
Large Toy Truck) which is  blocking the West Ford Historical 
Marker was put to a vote before the Committee.  The vote was 
overwhelming in support of the resolution to remove the object 
with all (10 in favor) and one (1) against. The resolution will 
now go before MVCCA’s General Council on July 26, 2023.


New Items:   

 

Chairman Zaragoza opened the floor to new items for 
discussion.  One member issued a complaint regarding the 
GWMP being closed on July 4th – stating that she could not get 
into DC to see the fireworks.  She said that this applied to I-295 
as well.  She wondered if this was a new initiative. Others 
mentioned  that closures had been advertised in the 
Washington Post for those locations several days before the 
4th.  

 

Another Committee member issued a complaint that 
commercial trucks were using the Parkway more and more 
these days.  He made mention that many of the trucks had 
open beds and debris was splattered all over the Parkway as a 

  Committee Reports    Committee Reports  ----- --------------- -----
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Transportation


PROPOSED:

MOUNT VERNON COUNCIL OF CITIZENS’ ASSOCIATIONS 
(MVCCA)

RESOLUTION TO REMOVE OBSTRUCTION OF HISTORIC 
MARKER ON FORDSON ROAD 

(TRANSPORTATION) TRAN-2023-01


1.     WHEREAS, the Virginia historical highway marker 
(marker) for West Ford on Fordson Road (near the intersection 
of Richmond Highway & Fordson Road) was unveiled on June 
17, 2023; and


2.     WHEREAS, the marker recognizes the founding of Gum 
Springs by West Ford in 1833; and


3.     WHEREAS, Gum Springs celebrated 190 years of its 
founding with the unveiling of the West Ford marker on June 
17, 2023; and


4.     WHEREAS, an obstruction has been placed blocking a 
portion of the verbiage on the West Ford marker; and  


5.     WHEREAS, the closest VDOT identification plus address 
is PWX9+65 Hybla Valley, Virginia that is across the street from 
the Fairfax County water towers on Fordson Road; and


6.     WHEREAS, the organizer for the installation and unveiling 
of the West Ford marker with support from West Ford 
descendants submitted a request to VDOT to remove the 
obstruction


7.     THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Mount Vernon 
Council of Citizens’ Associations support the removal of the 
obstruction of the West Ford Historical Marker on Fordson 
Road (near the intersection of Richmond Highway & Fordson 
Road).


END: RESOLUTION TRAN-2023-01

  Committee Resolutions    Committee Resolutions  - --------- ----
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COMMITTEE CALENDAR 


MVCCA Council—July 26, 7:00 p.m., Virtual  
MVCCA Board—September 12, 7:00 p.m. Virtual 

Comm	 Date	 Time	 Place	 Chair 
BUDG	 TBD	 7:00	 Virtual	 open

EDU	 10/4	 7:30	 Virtual	 Hosek

E&R	 9/6	 7:00	 Virtual	 L. Zaragoza

PL/Z	 8/28	 7:00	 Virtual	 Mathur

PS	 TBD	 7:00	 Virtual	 open

TRAN	 8/28	 7:00	 Virtual	 J. Zaragoza

MSCS	 TBD	 7:00	 Virtual	 Milanowski


NEXT COUNCIL MEETING 

Wednesday, July 26, 2023, 7:00 p.m. 

Virtual 

AGENDA 
Call to order

Minutes Approved

Committee Reports

Treasurer Report 

Co-chairs Report

Resolutions

Supervisor’s Time

Members Time

Adjourn 

  Treasurers Report  ----------------------------- ----------------------------

The Record is published monthly except August by the  
Mount Vernon Council of Citizens’ Associations, P.O. Box 203, 

Mount Vernon, VA 22121-0203. 

Budget
Total 2022-2023 Variance

July 1 to Annual To spend or Favorable
June 30 Budget (Unfavorable)

Cash Receipts (including deposits in-transit):
Dues - Current Members -$            4,250$        4,370$        
Money Market Interest -              1                 2                 

Total Cash Receipts -              4,251          4,372          (121)$          

Cash Disbursements (including outstanding checks):
Administrative 44               585             385             (200)            
Insurance Premium -              687             687             -              
Outreach/Town Hall Meets -              -              250             250             
"Record" Production 60               1,090          1,400          310             
Web Site -              1,277          2,425          1,148          

Total Cash Disbursements 104             3,638          5,147          1,508          

Net Budget - Receipts in Excess(less than) Disbursements: (104)            612             (775)            1,387$        

Other Sources/Changes in Cash:
Cash at Beginning of Period 8,729          8,012          8,012          

Total Cash at End of Period 8,625$        8,625$        7,237$        

Burke & Herbert - Checking 2,463$        
Burke & Herbert - Money Market 6,162          

Total Cash 8,625$        
Notes:
1 This financial statement uses the cash basis of accounting except as noted on the face of the statement.
2 Amounts are rounded to the nearest dollar

Mount Vernon Council of Citizens' Associations, Inc.
Treasurer's Report, Current Month and Fiscal Year Compared to Budget

Periods Ending June 30, 2023

June

End of Period Cash Balances by Account (adjusted for outstanding items):

Respectfully Submitted,
William J Kane, Treasurer

July 3, 2023
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